Minutes July 1, 2019

The Minersville Town Council held a regular Council Meeting on Monday July 1, 2019
at 5:00 pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Caleb Evans, Barry Marshall, Kolby Blackner and Kade Blackner.
Todd McMullin was excused. Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie
Wood.

Visitors: Traci Bradshaw, Melanie Myers, Jarret Fairhurst, Alex Hollingshead, Makaylie
Hollingshead, Devin Marshall and Kalie Stringer.

Mayor Caleb Evans called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

Minutes: Kade Blackner made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 17, 2019
public hearing and council meeting with one correction. Barry Marshall seconded the
motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Jarret Fairhurst, Alex Hollingshead, Makaylie Hollingshead and Devin Marshall reported
on their experiences at Boy State and Girl State. They all agreed that we should
appreciate the country that we live in and the freedoms that we have. The service
projects that the council would like them to do for the donation is to water the flower pots
and help out at the cemetery. Each of them will have 2 hours of service.

Tracy Bradshaw would like to sell shaved ice and set up next to the swimming pool 2-3
days a week. The council agreed to let her use the power next to the swimming pool and
charge her a $10.00 business fee.

Library worker applications: The applications were reviewed and discussed. Because of
the relatives to the council members that have applied the council would like to turn the
decision of who to hire over to the Mayor. Mayor Evans would like to hire Hailey
Blackner to work at the library 6-10 hours a week. Barry Marshall made a motion to
hire Hailey Blackner starting at minimum wage to being August 1, 2019. Kolby Blackner
seconded the motion; all voted in favor, Kade Blackner abstained. The motion passed.

4" of July: The council discussed taking some of the donations and purchasing more
prizes for the drawing. They would also like to raise the prize money for the parade,
$200.00 for 1% $100.00 for 2™ and $50.00 for 3" also three $20.00 prizes for kid floats.
The fireworks are will still be set off as long as the weeds are cleared nearby the park.
The council would like Kevin to talk to the county to see if the town can use the weed
mower to get rid of weeds on the sides of the roads in town.

Kade Blackner made a motion to pay the bills, Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all
voted in favor, the motion passed.

Kade made a motion to adjourn, Barry Marshall seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned at 6:04 pm Cherie C. Wood



